



Minutes

What	Ipswich Bicycle Club Committee Meeting		
Why	Monthly Meeting		
When	7pm Wednesday 19 April 2017		
Where	Greshams, 312 Tuddenham Rd, Ipswich IP4 3QJ		
Attended	Anne Betts Jane de Boltz Steve Grimwood	Mike Kingshott Paul Rippon (Chair) Les Roper	Marcus Sharpe Jackie Smith (Notes) Will Taylor

Item		Action
1	<p>Apologies Wendy Boother, David Boother, Chris Jillings, Matt Kerr and Mark Salter sent apologies.</p>	
2	<p>Last Minutes The minutes of the last meeting on 15 March 2017 were accepted. Action points were reviewed and updates are included within the sections below.</p> <p>LR queried about guest riders and how often they can ride - max 6 times and then they would need to join the club.</p>	
3	<p>Secretary Reports</p> <p><u>Road Race and Track</u> WT reported a good turnout for the racing at Gosbeck, especially for the women 49 plus more on the day. A Commissaire raised an issue about extra Marshalls being needed and commented that they will not be bringing light boards next year. In response, PR would contact Stowmarket, Ipswich Velo about joining together to purchase a group lights board for all the clubs to use; he was not sure on the cost of these items. The Road Race made a profit of over £500. All refunds gone back to riders. PR was already aware of the shortage of accredited Marshall's.</p> <p>Jane DB wants to organise the catering or next year's road race.</p> <p>PR to give an Ipswich bike club mug to the farmer and grounds man at Helmingham Hall.</p> <p>Grass track cannot be put on at Chantry park this year. PR to make enquiries about having grass track here at Gresham's.</p> <p><u>Time Trial</u> Jane DB reported a good turnout of 60 riders and some had to be turned away. Lots of help was offered, which was very welcome. The Wolsey Pat Pepper 25 was won by Angus, Andy and Graham. 10 IBC members attended.</p> <p><u>Mountain Bike</u> No news.</p> <p><u>Cyclo X</u> SG may changes things slightly for next season; in all, a good time had by all at the Nationals at Trinity Park. SG purchased some wooden posts instead of plastic ones. Poles are being stored at Trinity park. SG purchased them but if the club want to buy them from him they are more than welcome. General feeling was to buy them for the club. PR to arrange payment to SG.</p> <p><u>Social Rides</u> LR reported a continued good turnout to Social rides. WT mentioned that a lad of 14 turned up for social ride who was not appropriately dressed or had any water etc. totally unprepared for this sort of ride; he also struggled on the way back. LR will have a word with him. LR also spoke about ride leaders and the need to maybe have a group chat about some other matters that have been brought to his attention.</p> <p>JS advised first ladies ride a success.</p>	



4	<p>Coaching AK and PI have arranged some coaching dates at Woodbridge. Dates are on the website and a social ride can be organised out to Woodbridge, too.</p>	
5	<p>Membership MKi reported membership stands at 179 members, 61 down on last year. Not sure on total female members. Will provide more detail at the next meeting.</p> <p>WT commented on the committee members that are not members of the club. PR stated the Club Rules about all committee members being fully paid up.</p>	
6	<p>Club Clothing No news.</p>	
7	<p>Finance No news.</p>	
8	<p>Secretary No news.</p>	
9	<p>Welfare No news.</p>	
10	<p>Media No news.</p>	
11	<p>Social Events & Trophies MSh is looking at options for the BBQ after the Crafted Classique.</p> <p>MSh to enquire about trophies for the transport museum; their open day is on 29 May. SG was going to possibly sort out a private evening at the museum.</p> <p>AB feels that she is not contributing enough to the committee, wants to do more.</p>	
12	<p>Any Other Business JDB was asked by a junior if we were going to the velodrome again. MS to investigate.</p> <p>The finish board was given back to Plomesgate but WT has one. SG said would be a good idea to source a Powerful at and PR will do some research on prices.</p> <p>CJ quit as finance secretary in November and PR has been asking around for someone to step in but no one has as yet. PR offered to carry out this job temporarily and therefore WT agreed to become Chairperson temporarily. No objections from the committee this evening.</p> <p>Next meeting is on 17 May 2017.</p> <p>The 2016-17 meetings are at 7.30pm on the third Wednesday monthly in The Ven Yew room at Greshams on: 21 Dec, 18 Jan, 15 Feb, 15 Mar, 19 Apr, 17 May, 21 Jun, 19 Jul, 20 Sep, 18 Oct. [No Aug] The AGM is on Mon 6 Nov 2017.</p>	